TNI Stationary Source Audit Sample Expert Committee Conference Call Summary
December 22, 2008

Participants: Maria Friedman (Test America), Richard Swartz (MO DNR), Gregg O’Neal
(NCDAQ), Shawn Kassner (ERA), Jack Herbert (OR), Jane Wilson (Program
Administrator)

Review of summary for December 15" meeting

The December 15™ meeting summary was approved as written (Richard Swartz
motion/Gregg O’Neal second).

Review of Draft Power Point presentation for Miami meeting

Maria provided a draft slide deck for the committee’s review. Jack provided comments
on some slides, which were discussed during the meeting.

Slide 2 Background — Jack suggested changes to description of the current EPA SSAP
since the samples may be used for other purposes besides compliance testing. Richard
suggested looking at the program descriptions used in the WDS documents or to use
“tests to measure atmospheric emissions from stationary sources” or “tests to measure air
emissions”. Maria will contact Candace to determine what description EPA suggests.

Slides 7 Accomplishments to Date — Jack suggested clarifying this slide to include the
teleconferences that have been held by the committee since the North Carolina meeting.
Maria did include reference to the ongoing weekly teleconferences in Slide 9.

Slide 9 Ongoing Tasks — Maria will clarify the on-going schedule of interaction, since the
committee may not need to continue to meet weekly after the Miami meeting.

Coordination of Activity with FOPT Sub-Committee

Maria asked for someone to provide updates on the FOPT sub-committee activities during
SSAS calls, since several members have been participating on the FoPT calls. In her
discussions with Carl Kircher, he asked that draft SSAS FoPT table be reviewed and
asked for comments from the SSAS committee.

Two sets of air FOPT tables are being created — one for SSAS and one for ambient air
testing. The sub-committee was going to refine the tables after reviewing data from
Candace and they need data from states as well. States are looking for samples in lower
concentration ranges than currently available. It was suggested that a survey of the SSAP
regulatory contacts would be useful to see what their needs may be in terms of units,
concentration ranges, etc.

The next meeting for the FOPT sub-committee is January 7, 2009. Maria will identify the
SSAS contacts and email a request to get together and comment on the draft tables.



Richard asked if the SSAS EC adopts the FOPT tables or is another committee’s
responsible — the tables are adopted by the TNI PT Board. It was suggested to ask at the
next PT Board meeting what the anticipated timing for adoption of the tables will be.
The goal is to have SSAS samples produced according to the FOPT tables available by
October 2009. Shawn was not sure that accreditation of providers can take place that
quickly. Jack will email information that he has on this topic to the committee.

The next meeting is scheduled for January 5, 2009 at 3:00 pm EST.



